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Islamic Republic of Iran Statement

Board of Governors June 2050

Madam Chair,

Appreciating giving floor in order I some observations and clarification on the issues discussed yesterday.

I would like to recall previous communications and discussion in which the serious concerns of my Government regarding the leakage of highly confidential information to the media was raised. I also refer to the expression of similar concerns by other Member States in particular the member of the Non-aligned Movement.

Once again a highly confidential and technical information on Pu separation research project was released to a single member of the Board of Governors, facilitating the preparation of its detailed written speech and comments on various issues reflected in the DDG report including Pu project, and leaked to western media, before the Deputy Director Generalís oral presentation to the Board of Governors on 16 June 2005.

Ikt is more discouraging that Mr. Goldschmid did make conclusion by partial quotation of the AEOI’s communications, prior to the finalization of the analysis of the discs which Iran had sent to Vienna and prior to the technical discussion with the Iranian scientists.

The Department of Safeguards has already informed Iran prior to presentation that a team of Agencyís inspectors is to travel to Tehran in two weeks in order to have thorough technical discussion in this respect.

Such hasty report and conclusion on purely technical sensitive matter has created confusion for not only the public but the diplomats at the Board of Governors, as we all observed since yesterday.

Had all communications and clarifications of the AEOI been thoroughly reviewed or presented, one could have easily noticed the route of incorrect conclusion or misunderstanding regarding the date of the termination of Pu production.

There is a clear distinction between the date of termination of the research project on Pu and the dates of the other activities such the ones related to purification and related waste management of the liquid, which is not considered as part of the main research project and any laboratory might do at a later convenient time. The AEOI has repeatedly informed the Agency that the research project was terminated in 1993. That is no more samples were sent for irradiation to the research reactor for the purpose of Pu production and subsequent Pu separation. This assertion is still valid since the other dates raised in the oral report are nothing to do with such process.

The distinguished Director General is hereby requested to make every effort for the protection of highly confidential information and the release of such information to media. The Secretariat is also expected to take into account these observations while preparing and reporting to the Board of Governors.

Thank you.
